
HHS Conscience Rule-000171491

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Jennifer Roth Gordon 
3020 E 2nd St 
Tucson, AZ 85716-4113 
(520) 393-8350 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Jennifer Roth Gordon 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171492

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Amy Allen 
21 Alpine Pass 
London, KY 40741-9270 
(606) 877-1745 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Amy Allen 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171493

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Crystal Rose 
1168 16th St 
Los Osos, CA 93402-1420 
(805) 528-3421 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Crystal Rose 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171494

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mr. Richard Carleton 
288 Main St 
South Dennis, MA 02660-3646 
(508) 398-3009 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mr. Richard Carleton 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171495

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Debbie Federin 
1056 Pearl St Unit 11 
La Jolla, CA 92037-5177 
(303) 652-1147 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Debbie Federin 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171496

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Maggie Wettergreen 
1104 Grant St 
Bellingham, WA 98225-5211 
(360) 426-3912 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Maggie Wettergreen 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171497

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mrs. Beth Maurer 
60 Blackberry Ln 
Northampton, MA 01060-1643 
(413) 000-0000 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mrs. Beth Maurer 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171498

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mr. Tom Scheid 
318 School St 
Pittsburgh, PA 15209-2152 
(412) 956-5755 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mr. Tom Scheid 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171499

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Amy Hines 
9056 Mary Ave NW 
Seattle, WA 98117-3480 
(206) 617-0955 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Amy Hines 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171500

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mrs. Paula Teran 
2316 E Norris St 
Philadelphia, PA 19125-1908 
(505) 344-6744 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mrs. Paula Teran 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171501

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Yvonne Besyk 
8818 Camp Lake Rd 
Salem, WI 53168-9309 
(262) 843-1866 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This appears to promote discrimination and restrict access to health 
care, particularly for vulnerable communities that already have trouble 
accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this dangerous and shameful 
proposed rule and instead focus your office on protecting access to 
care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Yvonne Besyk 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171502

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Barrie Rolleston-Daines 
380 Floral Ave Apt 14 
Ithaca, NY 14850-5031 
(607) 273-4547 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Barrie Rolleston-Daines 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171503

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Kathy Lange 
2605 Scofield St 
Madison, WI 53704-4849 
( 608) 241-8887 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Kathy Lange 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171504

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Miss Darby Larkin 
213 Stage Rd 
Charlton, NY 12019-2610 
(518) 399-6064 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I demand you withdraw this dangerous 
and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on protecting 
access to care. 

This is a disgusting explicit allowance of discrimination on a vast 
array of different grounds. When challenged in court (unless withdrawn 
before your idiocy gets to that point) if this is not struck down as 
wildly unconstitutional then the Trump administration has truly broken 
our court system. We all need Ruth Bader Ginsburg's help. This proposal 
could potentially set us on the path for creating "separate but 
equal" medical facilities for minorities. Don't fool yourselves 
into thinking you're "protecting individual rights" - this 
isn't wartime, minorities are not willing to give up these basic rights 
of a civilized society. Protect the pursuit of happiness of all 
citizens, not the right to discriminate (being unhappy someone is gay 
is not a valid pursuit of anything other than prejudice). 

Sincerely, 
Miss Darby Larkin 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171505

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mr. G Boone 
4361 Liberty Rd 
Delaware, OH 43015-8616 
(310) 916-9557 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mr. G Boone 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171506

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mr. Mark Resnick 
10519 E Riverside Dr Apt 244 
Bothell, WA 98011-1974 
(425) 877-1606 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mr. Mark Resnick 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171507

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mrs. Patricia Infantino 
6 Betty Ct 
Ridgewood, NJ 07450-2026 
(201) 447-5611 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mrs. Patricia Infantino 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171508

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Dr. Rev. Dr. Edward Kem 
1310 Crumpet 
San Antonio, TX 78253-6024 
(210) 679-6888 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would tum the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Dr. Rev. Dr. Edward Kem 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171509

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mr. Chris Mahan 
89 Ash St 
Marlborough, MA01752-1243 
(508) 624-7337 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. Please note I am a constituent and a voter 
and not a bot. 

Sincerely, 
Mr. Chris Mahan 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171510

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Ruth Hull 
1514 Robert E Lee Dr 
Wilmington, NC 28412-7184 
(507) 329-2533 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Ruth Hull 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171511

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Paula Holmes 
PO Box 246 
7241 Clifton Rd; 
Clifton, VA 20124-0246 
(703) 818-0876 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Paula Holmes 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171512

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Adriana Norris 
12 Bridle Ln 
Savannah, GA 31405-1015 
(912) 567-8904 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Adriana Norris 

Case 3:19-cv-02769-WHA   Document 57-12   Filed 09/09/19   Page 119 of 130



HHS Conscience Rule-000171513

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Marilyn Jackson Adams 
PO Box 593 
Edgartown, MA 02539-0593 
(617) 763-6506 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Marilyn Jackson Adams 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171514

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Dr. Bud Stuart 
Por La Mar Circle 
Santa Barbara, CA 93103 
(805) 884-9393 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Dr. Bud Stuart 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171515

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Dr. Andrea Milbourne 
1515 Holcombe Blvd 
Houston, TX 77030-4000 
(281) 692-1642 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would tum the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 
Healthcare should be provided free of bias or discrimination. If we 
truly value our nation's health then we need to encourage people to 
seek care without fear of discrimination. 

Sincerely, 
Dr. Andrea Milbourne 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171516

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mrs. Lynn Brown 
5320 Tenneryville Rd 
Longview, TX 75604-1544 
(903) 663-6455 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mrs. Lynn Brown 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171517

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mr. Garrick Balk 
236 Prairie St 
South Elgin, IL 60177-1528 
(847) 502-8571 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mr. Garrick Balk 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171518

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Miss Alex Ireland 
123 
San Francisco, CA 94110 
(555) 555-5555 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Miss Alex Ireland 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171519

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Jacquelyne Quayle 
2826 W Campo Bello Dr 
Phoenix, AZ 85053-1954 
(602) 504-1769 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Jacquelyne Quayle 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171520

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mr. Robert Hicks 
2999 E Ocean Blvd Unit 17 40 
Long Beach, CA 90803-8239 
(562) 434-2520 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mr. Robert Hicks 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171521

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Amy Allen 
21 Alpine Pass 
London, KY 40741-9270 
(606) 877-1745 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Amy Allen 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171522

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Dr. Rich Feit 
1327 Brummel St 
Evanston, IL 60202-3743 
(800) 123-4567 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Dr. Rich Feit 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171523

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Hannah Gottlieb 
4850 Washtenaw Ave Apt B8 
Ann Arbor, MI 48108-1488 
(906) 362-7130 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Hannah Gottlieb 
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